MINUTES OF THE WORK SESSION OF MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF STONE HARBOR HELD IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING, November 2, 2021
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Davies-Dunhour at 4:30 p.m.

 

ROLL CALL                                                PRESENT
Councilmembers

Judith M. Davies-Dunhour, Mayor

Robin Casper 
Suzanne C. Stanford, Borough Clerk

Jennifer Gensemer

Marcus Karavan, Solicitor 


Frank Dallahan    
Robert Smith, Borough Administrator 
Reese Moore
James Craft, CFO 

 

Charles Krafczek  






Ray Parzych 
FOR THE RECORD, THIS WORK SESSION WAS HELD VIA VIDEO/TELEPHONE CONFERENCE IN A ZOOM FORMAT
Mayor Davies-Dunhour announced that the meeting was now open. Adequate notice of the meeting was provided by posting a copy of the time and place on the Municipal Clerk’s bulletin board and mailing a copy of same to the Press and the Cape May County Herald on January 9, 2021.

SALUTE TO THE FLAG

Mayor - For the record this meeting is broadcasted via Zoom format.

A & F – Councilmember Krafczek – 

Initial Budget Requests Review – CFO

Construction & Zoning – last year $9,330 this year proposed $17,650 increase of 89.27%
We regrouped and consolidated some expenditures, the reason for the increase is the conflict inspectors. 

Tax Collector last year $13,090 this year $13,350 $260 increase under 2%. Only line that changed was office supplies 
Tax Assessor last year $17,200 this year $19,550 increase of 13.66% Regrouping and consolidation of lines, biggest change is in Tax Maps. 
Borough Clerk & Elections last year $29,400 this year $39,800 or increase of 35.37%. Major line item increases legal advertising and meeting expenses.  Election expense – from 3,000 to 5,000. Increase of 66.67% pay for poll workers.
Finance last year $59,000 this year $55,870 reduction of 5.31% - postage costs and payroll processing costs both went down.
Administration last year $31,000 this year $32,200 increase 3.87% additional funding for training
Tourism last year $130,000 this year $124,944 reduction of 3.89%  reduction came in equipment event rental and purchases and repairs
Natural Resources, Animal Control, Museum last year $58,700 this year $64,470 increase of 9.83% increase due to phragmite management. Animal Control same as last year $19,000 Museum last year $30,500 same this year.
Water & Sewer last year $562,200 this year $584,500 increase of 3.97% minor regrouping and consolidation of lines, largest increase is in pipe and plumbing supplies line. 
Administrator – this is step 2 of the budget process, each and every listed department has gone through the committee process, where the worksheets have been vetted, questioned, challenged at the committee level, line by line. We wanted to give the entire Council a bigger picture by bringing this in as step 2.  This is consistent with the schedule that was adopted previously, outlining how we will go from proposal to adoption of the budget. 
Engineer – 
Capital Projects Contractor for 2020 utility & road program has been back in the Borough working on the 102nd and 103rd street making utility improvements. The same contractor has the 2021 utility and road program and they are scheduled to start work on that week of November 22nd and continue into Spring of next year. 
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Beach Patrol Building Piling, foundation and block work now complete, any unforeseen issues, or weather the contractor will start framing next week. 
Grants the Borough was notified that $170,000 grant was allocated for the reconstruction of 122nd street, 200 block, this is the annual DOT grant we are fortunate enough to get every year. 
Construction & Zoning – Ray Poudrier –construction, zoning revenues consistent with the previous 2 years. A few months ago I reported that FEMA is going to require all Municipalities to adopt the revised Flood Plain Ordinance. We have 180 days to have that Ordinance adopted. NJ DEP is requiring we send a draft to them, so they can vet the Ordinance and they want it by January 7th .  We met this morning to do a rough draft, may present it the first meeting in December. The flood prevention permit, has been 1 page in Stone Harbor, the new Ordinance requires a 14 page permit application process. I will be requesting we start charging for it. 

Tax Collector – No report 

Tax Assessor – October, Market remains steady, 26 deed, 17 useable, on the MLS we have 25 active listings and 23 pending.   Added Assessments $ 50,000,000 this year. 

Borough Clerk – no report    
CFO –Best Practices – this year had 28 questions, of that 21 were unscored. The 27 scored questions covered areas such as personnel, budgeting, financial administration, purchasing and tax collection. We scored 19.5 out of 23 possible points. Any score above 15 will receive 100% of State Aid. 
Administrator – Non-Profit Applications for 2022.  Within our Policy Procedure Manual we have a process by which we can give Support to Non-Profit Organizations that are able to petition Stone Harbor for contributions. This is done on an annual basis. We have 3 formal requests that will come before Council for approval at the November 15, 2021 Council Meeting.



Cape May County Coast Guard Community - $500


Volunteers in Medicine - $2,500



 Marina Mammal Stranding Center - $1,000

Resolution to approve – November 15th 

Councilmember Dallahan asked why we do this, they should go the population and request money rather than come to Borough Council.

Councilmember Gensemer – when she looks at the list, doesn’t understand the algorithm by which we choose what we will give to who. 
Administrator, there is an application according to our executive policy. They fill out an application, it is evaluated by Council. 

Mayor – prior to 2017 there was many solicitations received from Non-Profits. The Council then decided to make it part of the budgetary process and have an Executive Policy. These 3 continue to be the ones we support. 

PUBLIC WORKS – Councilmember Parzych – Completed the operations from Summer Operations to Fall, Winter. Concession stands removed, recycle and trash cans removed from the beach. Working on replacing street and traffic signs throughout the Borough. Working on the Chamber building on 96th Street and Holiday preparations ongoing. Public Works building on 80th Street is running on an auxiliary generator, since last week-end. We have bad connections coming from ACE into the building. Hopefully back on line this week-end. 

Flood Gate did not do well. Need a seal on grove in the ramp, will be worked on.    
Councilmember Gensemer – questions about the PW report October 2021- page 4. Special Events reported appeared to have occurred in September. September events in an October report, at a November meeting. She gave the amount of hours charged to Special Events. A charge for dropping off 90 cones and picking them up for training by the Fire Department, 
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asked that it be handled by the Fire Department. With the Public Works report, when they are charging Special Events, like more information regarding the charging of the hours, not just a total number of hours.  Councilmember Parzych said we will get  better numbers for budget purposes. 

UTILITY REPORT –Councilmember Moore – October water use – just over 15 million gallons, down almost 19% compared to October of last year. Very encouraging numbers. 
DISCUSSION:
Ordinance – Prohibit Private Events on Borough Property – copy of the Ordinance as proposed in your packet. Anyone looking at changes?  Comments? Mayor, like to see if come forward in two weeks, get it approved and adopted by the end of this year. 

Councilmember Gensemer – comment -drafting this Ordinance in anticipation of a rush of applications for private events, which I do not think we will encounter. This draft ordinance likely does not prevent the hypothesized problem, as anyone can easily form a non-profit and in fact, many events benefit a non-profit. She gives her support to the creation of standard guidelines and an expanded application and review process for events so they can be dealt with on a case by case basis in an equitable way. 
Mayor – the motivation is not to stop a rush of applications, the motivation is to tighten things up and make sure our public property is not used for private events. We struggle with this from time to time and it is time to do this, so we don’t have the same conversations over and over.

INTRO November 15, 2021, will have plenty of time for discussion and public comment. 
Mayor – reminded everyone the next Councilmember will be MONDAY, November 15th, Council moved to Monday so the Borough employees can attend the League of Municipality convention in Atlantic City on Tuesday. 

Upon motion of




Councilmember Frank Dallahan
Seconded by





Councilmember Ray Parzych
That the Work Session Meeting of Mayor and Council be adjourned at   5:15 p.m.
 Vote




6 Councilmembers
AYE
APPROVED___________________________________, 2021
_____________________________________________, Mayor

ATTEST______________________________________, Borough Clerk
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